Attachment # 1 – February 2015


LENAWEE-LIVINGSTON-MONROE-WASHTENAW 
OVERSIGHT POLICY BOARD
Summary of January 22, 2015 meeting
705 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present: 
Melnee McPherson, David Oblak, Cletus Smith, Tom Waldecker, Amy Fullerton, Diane McCormick, Charles Coleman, Kim Comerzan, William Green, Cheryl Davis, Dave DeLano, Sheila Little, Mac Marr
Members Absent:  
Ralph Tillotson 
Guests:
Representatives from Home of New Vision and the Washtenaw County Juvenile Drug Court
Staff Present:  
Stephannie Weary, Marci Scalera, Marie Irwin, Anne Marshall, Mary O’Hare, James Colaianne, Teresa Sharp, Jane Goerge, Kristen Ora
M. O’Hare called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m.

1. Introductions
2. Approval of November minutes
Motion by C. Smith, supported by T. Waldecker, to approve the November meeting minutes
Motion passed
3. Audience Participation

· None
4. Officer Elections
· C. Smith removed himself from consideration for the OPB Chairperson position. 
Motion by C. Smith, supported by C. Coleman, to unanimously accept D. Oblak as OPB Chairperson

Motion carried 
Motion by T. Waldecker, supported by C. Coleman, to unanimously accept C. Smith as OPB Vice-Chairperson

Motion carried

Motion by C. Smith, supported by M. McPherson, to unanimously accept T. Waldecker as OPB Secretary
Motion carried

5. CMHPSM Regional SUD Financial Report
· The transfer of PA2 funds is still in process (from the former coordinating agencies to the PIHP/OPB).

· Former SEMCA board members T. Waldecker and K. Comerzan (along with Floreine Mentel), will make decision for final funds still under SEMCA’s jurisdiction.
· OPB discussed options for a PA2 reserve fund.
· M. Irwin proposed a reserve fund of 7.5%, pooled from the 4 counties, with no county delineation, to be used only in catastrophic situations.  The risk fund amount would be based on revenue, and would be adjusted annually as revenue fluctuated.

· C. Coleman suggested having a workshop to establish criteria and guidelines for the creation and use of a PA2 reserve fund.
· OPB members preferred to have more discussion in their home counties regarding a PA2 reserve fund before making any decisions.

· A workshop will be scheduled, with a required minimum of 1 person/county present.

Motion by M. Marr, supported by C. Coleman, to table the PA2 reserve fund discussion

Motion carried
6. Board Action Request:  Engagement Center Funding Proposal
Motion by C. Smith, supported by C. Coleman, to consider the Engagement Center proposal
Motion carried
· Glynnis Anderson gave a brief overview of the Engagement Center.

· K. Comerzan expressed concern that funds are being used for service location, not services. Per staff, the funds are being used for the infrastructure to support the services being provided. 

· Home of New Vision will absorb any additional costs above the requested $22,000, per G. Anderson.
· The Engagement Center is relocating because its previous site no longer meets City of Ypsilanti zoning requirements.
Motion by T. Waldecker, supported by C. Coleman, to approve PA2 funds for Engagement Center/Home of New Vision up to $22,000
Motion carried
7. Board Action Request:  Washtenaw County Funding Proposal
· Judge Tim Connors provided an overview of the drug court program.  
· Growth Works, the provider involved in the program, is licensed, but the site for the services isn’t licensed.  Growth Works will add the site under its license purview.
Motion by C. Smith, supported by W. Green, to approve funding for Washtenaw County Juvenile Drug Court and Children’s residential program $410,673
Motion carried

8. Report from Regional Board

· C. Coleman shared some items from the most recent Regional Board meeting, including:

· M. O’Hare retired from Washtenaw County, so now PIHP needs to finalize a contract with her.
· WCHO is going to be dissolved.

· There was a discussion about data analytics.  It’s a costly endeavor, but a necessary endeavor.

· Monroe County was awarded a jail diversion grant.

· The winter conference for MACMHB if Feb. 9-11.
9. Meeting Day/Time

· OPB will continue to meet on the 4th Thursday of each month from 9:30 – 11:30, at Zeeb.
· C. Smith noted that in the governor’s recent state of the state speech he mentioned the possibility of joining Humans Services and Community Health.  The governor also mentioned the heroin problem, which hopefully means that more resources will be directed to this problem.
10. CA Brief Updates

· There was a joint meeting of prevention and treatment providers on Friday, 1/16.  There will also be quarterly outcomes meetings.
· M. Scalera will bring the dashboard that will show types of services being provided and outcomes being achieved.

· Engagement Center and Drug Court will provide regular reports.

11. Parking Lot
· Naloxone

· Vivitrol
12. Meeting adjournment
Motion by C. Coleman, supported by M. McPherson, to adjourn the meeting
Motion passed
Meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
